Testing the PIP assessment

More information for volunteers
· Testing will take place from June to September and require volunteers to take part in a single, one hour, face-to-face consultation with a healthcare professional from G4S Medical Services, a company working on behalf of DWP.  

· DWP will pass only volunteer contact details to G4S, not DLA award rate combination.
· G4S will call each volunteer to arrange a suitable date and time for the appointment. They are likely to try to organise appointments 2-3 weeks in advance, so these volunteers would be called between July and August. This phone call will be followed by a letter from G4S to confirm the details of the appointment. 

· The majority of appointments will be at the volunteer's home, though they can ask to go to an assessment centre instead if they would prefer this. 
· Individuals can have a family member or friend with them throughout the appointment.  

· During the appointment, the healthcare professional will confirm the individual’s identity and obtain written consent. They will ask about the impact of the individual’s health condition or impairment and there may also be a brief physical examination (where relevant). 

· After the completed appointment, the individual will receive a £30 'Love to Spend' voucher as a token of appreciation. If the appointment took place at an assessment centre, any reasonable travel costs will be refunded (for the individual and a companion if they had one). 
· The information collected will be treated in the strictest confidence; all records will be anonymous and will be destroyed after the testing.
